Cochran, Patricia (DCOZ)

From: robert sloan <rlsloan46@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, May 31, 2022 10:29 AM
To: DCOZ - ZC Submissions (DCOZ)

Subject: Case no. 22-13

Some people who received this message don't often get email from rlsloan46@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the DC Government. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know that the content is safe. If you believe that this email is suspicious, please forward to phishing@dc.gov for additional analysis by OCTO Security Operations Center (SOC).

Dear Chairperson Anthony J. Hood:

The purpose of this communication is to voice strong support of Wesley Theological Seminary and their Campus Plan entitled "Thrive in Place."

I have lived in Ward 3 for 26 years and served as the President/Chief Executive Officer of Sibley Memorial Hospital for almost three decades. Dating back to the early 1960's the vision was that American University, Wesley Theological Seminary and Sibley Memorial Hospital were all integral parts of this community. Each institution has strived to be a good neighbor while growing and being faithful to their mission of service. We are very fortunate to have an institution like Wesley in our community. We support the institution and its mission and we want it to thrive in place. Neighbors in this community want students to live on campus and Wesley's Campus Plan will permit them to do so. It is a "win-win" for the Seminary, the community and the District of Columbia.

I urge your personal support of Wesley Theological Seminary. I urge the Zoning Commission to approve the Campus Plan of Wesley Theological Seminary. Please vote in favor of their Campus Plan at your meeting on June 13, 2022. Thank you for your service as Chair of the Zoning Commission and for your consideration of this request.

Robert L. Sloan former President/Chief Executive Officer of Sibley Memorial Hospital Founder and President of the Joseph Robert Shaw Foundation